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The Kentucky Climate Center (KCC) observed its 31st year of operation in 2009. As a member of Western Kentucky University’s Applied Research and Technology Program (ARTP), the KCC received funding to support both undergraduate and graduate students and provide opportunities for them to participate in a variety of research and service activities, including presentations at statewide, regional, and national meetings.  The KCC currently supports students from programs in geography, meteorology, computer science, and mathematics.  The KCC is recognized by the AASC as the State Climate Office for Kentucky.

Information Services

The KCC provides climate data and information through a variety of channels. These include communication via telephone, fax, and e-mail. Our primary source of service delivery is via our website, which includes a variety of narratives, tables, maps, and graphs summarizing Kentucky’s historical climate. The website emphasizes interactive graphics to help users find the data and information they need.  Recent website enhancements include interactive graphics to explore climate change and relationships between drought and teleconnections in Kentucky.

The Kentucky Climate Center received a grant through the National Climatic Data Center and Midwestern Regional Climate Center to develop monthly climate summaries for Kentucky.  These reports are disseminated through the AASC website, as well as the KCC website.  
Research
Faculty and students associated with the Kentucky Climate Center are involved in a variety of applied research projects. They published results of USDA-funded research on air pollution sampling associated with livestock operations in the Transactions of the ASABE, and published results of a modeling study examining the effects of anomalous soil moisture on atmospheric boundary layer variables in Physical Geography.  In addition, an affiliate of the KCC published a monograph addressing historical temperature observations for NCDC’s Climate Database Modernization Program. 

Faculty, staff, and students affiliated with the Kentucky Climate Center presented research papers at the Annual Meetings of the American Meteorological Society, the Association of American Geographers, the Kentucky Academy of Sciences, and the Southeast Division Association of American Geographers.  Presentations were also made at the AMS Conference on Applied Climatology.  
Outreach
The KCC provided outreach via the media, including interviews through the television, radio, and newspaper media on topics including drought, tornadoes, the January 2009 ice storm, and the Kentucky Mesonet.
Representatives of the KCC were invited speakers on drought at the Interstate Environmental Health Seminar held in New Bern, NC and on climate monitoring at the Workshop on Corn and Climate hosted by Iowa State University in Ames, IA.
The state climatologist played an active role on the Drought Mitigation and Response Advisory Council formed by the Kentucky Division of Water to draft a new drought plan for the state.  The plan was submitted to the Kentucky Senate at the end of 2008.
In conjunction with ongoing development of the Kentucky Mesonet, the KCC hosted the Kentucky Mesonet Workshop.  This two-day event held in October 2008 included a variety of  invited presentations  and breakout sessions addressing the use of weather and climate data in agriculture, education, emergency management, energy, transportation, and water supply management.  The workshop concluded with compilation of a set of recommendations for applications of Mesonet data.  Participants represented local, state, and federal agencies, as well as the private sector.
Monitoring and Impact Assessments
Development of the Kentucky Mesonet continued.  Twenty-four automated environmental monitoring stations have been installed throughout the state as of May 2009, and an ambitious installation schedule is in place for the remainder of the year.  The information technology division is developing and testing automated quality assurance procedures and has initiated GIS-based product development efforts.  Mesonet staff continues to enhance relationships with NWS forecast offices serving Kentucky.  Data from the Kentucky Mesonet is freely available to the public at http://www.kymesonet.org/. 
A large portion of Kentucky was affected by a severe ice storm in January 2009.  A preliminary impact assessment was compiled and submitted to MRCC.  The ice storm left more than 700,000 customers in Kentucky, a record number, without electric power.  As of May 2009, cleanup efforts from the storm are ongoing.
image1.emf

